 Housing Development Corporation of Rock Hill Board Meeting
Thursday, June 10, 2021
Economic & Urban Development

A Board Meeting was held Thursday, June 10, 2021, at 8:30 a.m. via Zoom.
Members On Call: Walter Hardin, Derrick Lindsay, Sharon Hines, Sandra Oborokumo, Nakia McGraw, Anne Lambert, Tom Roper, Mary Reid 
                                    
Members absent: Will Jordan, David LeGrande 
Staff On Call:     Dawn Willingham, Krista Parenti, Beverly Buchanan, Ed Causebrook, Jordan Hamrick, Travis Reynolds, Jennifer Wilford, Brooke Leaverette, Sarah Becktold, Mary Beth Edwards
Call to Order:  Walter Hardin called the meeting to order at 8:37 a.m. and thanked everyone for attending. 
Minutes of the Thursday, May 13, 2021, meeting minutes were reviewed.    Sandra Oborokumo stated that the minutes should be corrected in Miscellaneous Business to read, “Sandra Oborokumo has served on the City’s Tree Commission”.  Walter Hardin asked for a motion that the minutes be approved as corrected.  Tom Roper made a motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Sandra Oborokumo made the second.  Unanimous approval.  
Staff Reports
Financials
Financial information was shared with Board members. Financial information can be e-mailed, or a hard copy can be mailed to Board Members if requested.  Account balance information for the South State Community Checking Account is $21,174.07 and South State Money Market Account balance is $7,532.31.  The Wells Fargo Account is mainly used for rental properties and the balance is $51,728.50.  The TD General account is the main account with the most activity that includes utility and rental assistance transactions, deposits for assistance and proceeds for home sales, the balance is $603,796.66.   
Development Division Report
BUY 
Travis Reynolds advised that 11 Church Street closed on May 12, 2021, in the amount of $176,000, total development cost was $118,425.76.  345 Laurens Street closed on May 14, 2021, in the amount of $184,900, total development cost was $150,978.32.
New Construction
Travis advised that a meeting is scheduled with SMG (Saranac Management Group) on Friday, June 11th, to review the cost estimates and plans for the next two new builds which will be located at 647 E. Black Street, and 1126 Castle Street.


  

BUY
-First Time Homebuyers – Jordan Hamrick advised that in May there were 33 students. 
Students that received certificates – 10
Closings with assistance – 1
Counseling sessions – 9 

FIX
 – Rehab Projects
Ed Causebrook and Travis Reynolds advised the board on the current rehab projects.
Currently 8 rehab projects
	565 Washington St – Ward 1 – Roof replacement
	614 Arch Dr. - Ward 5 - HVAC

	1576 Brentfield Dr. – Ward 1 – Water leaks
	411 Castlewood Cir.-Ward 3 - HVAC

	347 Frank St. – Ward 1 - HVAC
	415 Marshall St, - Ward 5 - HVAC

	1068 Southland Dr.-Ward 5 – roof replacement, electrical
	127 Highland St. – Ward 5-Roof/structural repair

	
	


Eligible households on the waitlist: 158
Dawn Willingham advised that 310 Maple Street is complete.  Ed advised the board on the rehabilitation process and upgrades for 310 Maple Street.
Krista Parenti advised that the homeless senior client she presented during last month’s HDC board meeting will be moving in the rental house at 310 Maple Street.  The client fit all the criteria
KEEP 
– Homeless Prevention Assistance
Krista advised that during the month of May the following households were served.
Rental – 19 households assisted - $23,690.17 spent
Mortgage- 0 household assisted - $0 spent
Utilities – 31 households assisted - $11,896.89 spent
ESG (Emergency Solutions Grant) – Coronavirus Phase II (ESG-CVII)
Provides rental assistance, rent deposits, utility assistance, and utility deposits (50% AMI)
$126,063.94 spent total, $330,860.30 remaining
Emergency Food and Shelter Program Phase 38 (EFSP 38) – 
Provides one month of rental, utility, and/or mortgage assistance
$56,795.00 spent total, $0 remaining
Community Development Block Grant – Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)
Provides up to 3 months of rental or mortgage assistance
$68,634.49 spent total, $4,365.51 remaining
Rental Properties
Jordan Hamrick advised on the following rental properties during the month of May.
	Gross income - $6,375
	Net income: $5,711
	Total properties: 18
	Total persons served: 60


There are eight state required income recertifications in process for tenants in our program.   
 
Counseling Sessions -May
Benefits sessions: 9                    Foreclosure sessions: 2                        Rapid Rehousing sessions: 2
Dawn advised that Krista conducts phone consultations with clients and search for benefits that the client may be eligible for.  
Special Report: 
Sunset Park SRDP
Ed Causebrook gave an update on the progress of the 6 affordable rental units being built.  353 Baker, 371 Baker, 753 Carolina, and 360 Scoggins are 50-60% complete and hope to have CO (Certificate of occupancy) by mid-July. 462 & 813 Harrison should be online by the end of August.  Applications for rental units will be handled by SMG (Saranac Management Group).
Sisters of Charity
Krista advised that we have received a $5000 grant from Sisters of Charity, which we will use to
help fill the gap for application fees, utility deposits, rent deposits, along with moving fees for homeless clients.  There is a cap on the amount of assistance provided per household.

Old Business
Vet Benefit (Hero House) update
Walter advised that there were 22 applicants for the Hero House and 7 met all the criteria.  All 7 were contacted but only 4 responded.  The four that responded were interviewed.  One applicant stood out as deserving, successful and the house will make a real-life difference.  Dawn advised the board members that she will notify them the name of the applicant when the background check is complete.  The plan is to have the selected applicant at the HDC annual board meeting.

Annual Meeting
Walter advised that the annual board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 13, 2021, at 8:30 a.m., we will meet at Sunset Park School parking lot where shuttle transportation will take us to the meeting location.  Dawn advised that the meeting will be held at the Sunset Park sensory unit which is one of the rental houses that HDC is building. More information will follow. 

Subcommittees
Dawn advised that she emailed board members a list of the subcommittee descriptions, mission, goals, and objectives.  Dawn asked that board members review and let her know where they would like to serve.

New Business
Lots on Finley Road (Soho Housing Partners)
Dawn advised that a group called Soho Housing Partners has contacted Jennifer Wilford regarding 8 lots on Finley Road.  Dawn outlined the pros and cons of each lot, and not sure if they want to donate or sell the lots.  As it stands now Jennifer has not heard back from them.  



Strategic Plan Discussion
Jennifer Wilford advised that the current strategic plan is reaching the end.  Jennifer gave a brief description of plans for the next strategic plan.  The goal is to have a consultant on board to help with planning the new strategic plan.

Miscellaneous Business
Jennifer invited everyone to attend the Clinton Connection community meeting on Thursday, June 17, 2021, 6:30-8:30 pm.

Dawn reminded board members that term renewal for officer elections will be in August, and she has sent letters to members whose terms will end.  Walter Hardin and Derrick Lindsay advised that they will be willing to serve again.
 
Meeting adjourned – 9:30 a.m.
Upcoming Events/Meetings: Annual HDC Board Meeting July 13, 2021, 8:30 a.m. at Sunset Park

Submitted by: _______________________
		Beverly Buchanan, Secretary
		Date:  May 18, 2021
______________________
Chairman/Vice Chairman
Date:  
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